


effective administration of our operations and therefore our commercial investment activities in investing 
the Fund, in addition to protecting our employees  privacy. 

We have considered whether the public interest in favour of disclosure outweighs our reasons for 
withholding such information and concluded that it does not. We note there is a strong public interest in 
ensuring we can continue to attract the necessary talent to invest the Fund on behalf of New Zealand 
taxpayers. While there is a public interest in the transparency and accountability of public entities 
generally, that public interest needs to be proportionate when weighing it up against privacy interests. We 
cannot see any public interest in, or public benefit from, the release of this information to the general 
public. It is not required for the purposes of transparency and accountability, as the Guardians provides 
extensive remuneration disclosures in our Annual Reports at https://nzsuperfund.nz/publications/annual- 
reports/ and via our annual Select Committee review disclosures at 
https://nzsuperfund.nz/publications/disclosures/selectcommittee/. 

These disclosures provide context around the quantum of our organisational remuneration, and the 
practices and rigour which inform the determination of remuneration for particular roles and processes 
followed by our Board to ensure there is good administration and financial management. More granular 
information is not required for the purposes of transparency and accountability. There is no good reason 
why these individuals in particular should have their confidential salary data released and be subjected to 
potential scrutiny by colleagues and the public. 

Base salary for individuals employed by the Guardians reflects role, contribution and level of experience 
based on: independently determined job sizes using an approved job evaluation system; employee 
competence in the role; and current independent remuneration market data, based on upper quartile, NZ 
financial services sector rates. For further information please see the Remuneration section starting at 
page 98, and note 3(b) on page 124, of our 2022/23 Annual Report. Our 2023/24 Annual Report will 
contain updated disclosures and will be published in October 2024. 

You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision. Information 
about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 0800 802 
602. 

Please note that our response to your request will be published shortly at 
https://www.nzsuperfund.nz/publications/disclosures/oia/, with your personal information removed. 

Yours sincerely 

Paula Steed 

Chief Executive Officer (Acting)


